Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

October 20, 2011  
Pickled Pepper
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;

Vince Gildone  Lawrence Morse  Mike Fitchet  Tim Mills  Laverne Goodge  Ed Koziol  Chris Craft  Steve Lee  Fred Klingman  Doug Starkey  David Lemponen  Joe Albergo  Tom Lachey  John Wayman Sr.  Bob Wilhelm  Bill Strubbe  Ron Valitsky  John Jyurovat
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:
1 invoice was presented, voted on and passed for $87.55. Treasurer’s Report was accepted as presented.
Guests:

Chief Mike Warner presented his vision for the Ohio Fire Chiefs Association covering “In Command”, Leadership programs, and membership. We discussed the 911 Wireless issues and BC Gildone will put together a package outlining our counties past issues and get it to Chief Warner.
Chief Bill Shaw gave an overview of our Ohio response plan and talked about the Fire Executive Program.

Chief Starkey gave a talk to the body ref. the Northeast Ohio Chiefs Association. The NEO Chiefs will be working more on the educational efforts in the future.
Old Business:

A letter from ATech was discussed. The ATech Board includes Bill Strubbe, John Wayman and Ed Koziol.
501C3 issues were reviewed and will be taken care of by Chief Strubbe.

BC Gildone will send a letter to Northeast Auto Recyclers thanking them for the support of the Water Rescue Team.

Chief Starkey reported GFD will run a FFI class with ATech. Contact ATech / Chief Starkey if you have prospective students.
New Business:
Frank Bernado will retire soon and has taken care of the rental of the Fire Safety Trailer. We will need a replacement for him in January. Frank was commended for his efforts.

Chief Morse talked with the body about Oil / Gas leases that will result in drilling in our county. Chief Morse told the body we need to be better prepared in case a bad outcome should occur.

The Ashtabula County Chiefs will bring in a speaker for the purpose of education on these deep wells.

Chief Morse urged all Chiefs to attend meetings held in their jurisdictions reference these wells.

Chief Koziol reported on a meeting that was held to establish how bills will be paid with regard to supporting our County’s Hazmat efforts. Also discussion was held on the need to review and or pass a resolution for Hazmat billing.

Committee:

Chief Starkey reported that the ERP books have been passed out.

Fire Safety Trailer: The heater will be repaired and also some body damage will be taken care of. All were reminded to please keep the trailer clean inside and out.

911: Money issues, namely, the sunset of the wireless funds, were discussed. Also, Chief Koziol let the body know he is happy with the way the map has worked so far.
Hazmat: The report was presented by Chief Koziol on behalf of Chief Steele. Chief Koziol reported on equipment testing / repairs to the equipment. No Responses were reported on. Classes in the future @ ATech will include a 36 hour FF, a 120 hour FF, a 240 hour FF course in March and an EMT-B class at the end of January 2012. A First Responder class will also be held in the future.

An Instructor class will be held around April of 2012.

To sign up for classes, call Workforce Development at ATech.

EMS – BC Gildone reported that the new triage tags are in at EMA and a plan to pass them out is being developed. Ashtabula County received 50 kits at a cost of over $100 each, paid by the NEOMMRS. We will save the old tags to use for a future drill. Some discussion was held at the last EMS meeting on aligning protocols with the new tags with the County Plan.
Equipment Testing: 2011 testing is complete with 42 pieces of equipment being tested. Thank you to Chief Turk for the coordination of this project.

CTAT: No funds as of yet.
Water Rescue: Chief Koziol reported on the Region 2 Tac meeting. Grants were discussed. We may benefit from some of this funding in the future. Chief Koziol also advised the body on how Region 2 Water tac works.

Upcoming class for “Swift Water” will be in April 2012. Those attending will need to pass a swim test. Also reported was that the Water Rescue was called out to search for an AR15 that was not found. Next training is in Conneaut on November 19th.
Good of the Order:
Chief Starkey commended Chief Koziol on the dive team efforts and added his feeling that the team is working well.
The December meeting will be the Christmas Party at ACMC (tentatively)

Meeting adjourned at 2009.

Next meeting is scheduled for November 17th in Conneaut at Biscotti’s.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
